
Mark Gerosin � 208-258-9179 � mark@capturingcolombia.org � www.capturingcolombia.org
Treasure Valley Baptist Church � 1300 Teare Ave. � Meridian, ID 83642 � www.tvbc.org
Baptist International Missions, Inc. � P.O. Box 9 � Harrison, TN 37341 � www.bimi.org

March - April 2019
Praises

•	 6 saved!
•	 1 baptized!
•	 Faith promise giving in-

creased!

Prayer requests
•	 God to guide Fredy, Eliza-

beth, and Salomé regarding 
ministry.

•	 God to provide us with a 
more centralized facility.

•	 Team unity.
•	 Institute students.
•	 Amazon medical trip.
•	 Hernán and his family.

2 Timothy 2:4
Who will have all men to be 
saved, and to come to the 
knowledge of the truth.

	 I met brother Marcos Ramirez 
on our Amazon missions trip last 
fall. He is a Peruvian missionary 
working in the Amazon basin. He 
immediately struck me as a spe-
cial individual.
	 March marks the end of our 
missions year and the time of our 
annual missions conference. We 
invited brother Marcos to be our 
missionary for the conference. He 
did not disappoint and the con-
ference was a great success. Our 
faith promise giving went up and 
we will now be able to take part 
in reaching the unreached peoples 
of the Amazon.
	 It also birthed a new ministry 
which will collect and send basic 
necessities to the impoverished 
people of the Amazon. If this in-
terests you or your church please 
contact us and we will tell you 
how to get involved.

God is...
Maria (left) accepted ChristMissionary Marcos to the Amazon David got baptized

Increasing our Reach

Celebrating kid day

location. We have looked at store-
fronts, houses, and warehouses. 
What we have found out is that it 
is expensive. We will go from pay-
ing nothing (our current location is 
owned) to at least 2,000 dollars a 
month for rent! Pray that God pro-
vides the right facility.

Building our Core
	 Recently, many of our members 
have been stepping up and getting 
involved. Due to new ideas and 
more help, we have been able to 
build our core. We were able to 
have a short camp out and cele-
brate kid day. The focus being on 
fellowship with the brethren and 
spoiling our church kids a bit. It 
has been a rejuvenating time and 
we praise God for those willing to 
serve wherever it is needed.

Testing our Faith
	 In our last prayer letter I men-
tioned that we were actively 
searching for a more central lo-
cation for our church. We have 
since been hunting for that new 

Still Saving Souls
	 This last month has been inter-
esting. People have been coming 
into church without invitation. 
Whether just passing by, or want-
ing to have visited for a long time, 
they have been coming in. As a re-
sult, several have been saved. It 
has also been a treat to see our 
own people doing the majority of 
the reaping and discipling.


